What a wonderful experience this has been so far. | arrived in Scotland on Saturday 10-12-2024 and
hit the floor running. That Sunday | went upstairs to observe children’s church only to find the
teachers overwhelmed with 36 kids, the most they have had in a while, they asked if | could teach. |
took the bull by the horns and we had a great session. | spent the next two Sundays teaching the
teachers, casting vision for the new year.

For the month of November | focused on the Christmas play which they performed on Sunday
December 15t and they did AMAZING.

The Sunday school room needed a little TLC so | cleaned, sorted and rearranged and looks more like
a class room than a storage room.

The month was also filled with assisting with Praise singing, playing the piano for mid week services.
Playing the piano and singing for the Spanish services. Teaching the Spanish children Sunday school
lessons. Painting the props for the Christmas play.

Assisting with duties for Harvest bible college like: tarring up carpet in a class room, washing towels
and bedding, putting out snacks for the students, preparing the table for lunch, assist in serving food,
turning off the alarm in the mornings.

It is so great to be in Scotland and assisting in any capacity that | can

God Bless
Sis Dea Shertzer



